弘光科技大學

109 學年度大學部暨二年制專科部轉學生招生考試試題

准考證號碼:								
		(請	考生	自	行均	真寫	₹)

年制:四技二年級

群組:A 群組

考試科目(二):英文

【注意事項】

- 1. 請先核對考試科目是否相符。
- 2. 本試題共40 題, 每題2.5分, 共100分, 請依題號順序作答。
- 3. 本試題均為單選題,每題都有(A)、(B)、(C)、(D)四個選項,請選出一個 最適當的答案,然後在答案卡上同一題號相對位置方格內,用 2B 鉛筆全部塗 黑,答錯不倒扣。
- 4. 請在試題首頁准考證號碼之方格內,填上自己的准考證號碼,考完後將「答案 卡」及「試題」一併繳回。

【第1頁】 【共8頁】

1. You should put on your sunglasses. The sun is quite _____ today. (A) rocky (B) dark (C) bright (D) silent 2. Who was the man that _____ the phone? He sounds familiar. (A) talked (B) answered (C) spoke (D) knocked 3. She _____ about NT\$5,000 on this beautiful skirt. (A) took (B) spent (C) paid (D) cost 4. It has been raining _____ last Monday. (A) on (B) between (C) during (D) since 5. Why didn't you stop? That was a red light you just _____. (A) went over (B) went through (C) went on (D) went out 6. There's nothing on TV tonight, ____? (A) is there (B) isn't it (C) isn't there (D) is it 7. For his wedding party, Billy _____ the house with balloons and signs. (A) doubted (B) debated (C) decorated

1. 文意選填

(D) dresses

【第2頁】 【共8頁】

8. This room isn't big enough for all the guests; we'll have to get a bigger	
(A) one	
(B) that	
(C) other	
(D) another	
9. Jim is very fat because he eats too much and never	
(A) expresses	
(B) conflicts	
(C) exercises	
(D) confirms	
10. While waiting at the bus stop, I time reading a novel.	
(A) hoped	
(B) killed	
(C) stopped	
(D) avoided	
11. I want new pants like, but they are not available now.	
(A) your	
(B) yours	
(C) yourself	
(D) you're	
12. Jennifer has a talent for music. She can play many different very well.	
(A) instruments	
(B) industries	
(C) individuals	
(D) injuries	
13. I really appreciate that you finally decided to It must have been hard for y	ou.
(A) quite to smoke	
(B) quit smoking	
(C) stop smoke	
(D) stop to smoke	
14. If you get a message, you should try to return the call 24 hours.	
(A) till	
(B) before	
(C) at	
(D) within	

【第3頁】 【共8頁】

15. The blue coat costs NT\$1,000, and the red coat coats NT\$1,500. The blue one is	_ than the
red one	
(A) more cheap	
(B) cheaper	
(C) cheapest	
(D) the cheapest	
16. "Shut up" is not a polite expression. We'd better not it.	
(A) to say	
(B) saying	
(C) said	
(D) say	
17. You should avoid the same mistake again.	
(A) to make	
(B) to be made	
(C) makes	
(D) making	
18. I don't want to go out it's raining. I hate getting wet.	
(A) if	
(B) unless	
(C) though	
(D) whether	
19. I don't like to come into my room when I am reading.	
(A) one	
(B) no one	
(C) anyone	
(D) nobody	
20. Linda' friends went to at the airport because she was going to the US to study.	
(A) look for her	
(B) pick her up	
(C) stand her up	
(D) sent her off	
Ⅲ. 克漏填空	

Questions 21-25

The greatest Portuguese explorer Magellan traveled east to Asia. In Malacca, he met a slave <u>(21)</u> Enrique, who had been born in the Visayans and was sold into slavery when he was young.

Magellan brought Enrique back to Europe with him. Magellan later sailed west with a group of ships and found a way around the tip of South Africa. Then, he sailed northwest <u>(22)</u> three long

【第4頁】 【共8頁】

months, and landed in the Philippines. He was talking (23) to his servant Enrique, who was hearing his native (24) for the first time since childhood! Enrique had (25) the land of his birth. In doing so, he had become the first person to travel around the world.

- 21. (A) name
 - (B) named
 - (C) whose name
 - (D) who named
- 22. (A) from
 - (B) in
 - (C) for
 - (D) with
- 23. (A) excited
 - (B) excitedly
 - (C) exciting
 - (D) excitingly
- 24. (A) music
 - (B) voice
 - (C) language
 - (D) land
- 25. (A) arrived
 - (B) came
 - (C) returned
 - (D) reached

Questions 26-30

The Eiffel Tower is one of the most famous buildings in the world. Its picture is on everything from postcards (26) T-shirts. The Eiffel Tower (27) by Alexandre Gustave Eiffel, and it was built in 1889. At the time, many artists and writers thought it was ugly and would take away the (28) of Paris. In fact, the tower was almost (29) down in 1909. It was left standing only (30) people decided it was the perfect place for radio and television antennas. The Eiffel Tower was the tallest building in the world until 1930.

- 26. (A) to
 - (B) and
 - (C) until
 - (D) and from

【第5頁】 【共8頁】

- 27. (A) designed
 - (B) was designed
 - (C) have designed
 - (D) was designing
- 28. (A) area
 - (B) yard
 - (C) beauty
 - (D) people
- 29. (A) worn
 - (B) fallen
 - (C) sold
 - (D) torn
- 30. (A) if
 - (B) before
 - (C) because
 - (D) though
- III. 閱讀測驗

Questions 31-33

Believe it or not, dragons do exist. The famous Komodo dragon of Indonesia is the largest lizard in the world. It can grow up to three meters in length and weigh up to 180 kilograms. Komodo dragons are very intelligent, and they're good hunters. They prey on a wide variety of animals, such as pigs, goats, deer, and many smaller creatures, including the young of their own species. To escape becoming a meal themselves, young Komodo dragons spend most of their time in tree.

<u>Komodo dragons are endangered</u>: right now, there are only 6,000 left in the world. To protect komodo dragons from hunters, Komodo National Park was set up. Hopefully, these real-life dragons will never disappear.

- 31. What would be a good title for this passage?
 - (A) Indonesian Animals
 - (B) The Diet of the Komodo Dragon
 - (C) A Real-Life Dragon
 - (D) Why Komodo Dragons Are in Danger
- 32. Why do young Komodo dragons stay in trees?
 - (A) To catch prey.
 - (B) For safety.
 - (C) To grow wings.
 - (D) For sleeping.

【第6頁】 【共8頁】

- 33. What does the writer mean by saying "Komodo dragons are endangered"?
 - (A) They could possibly disappear forever.
 - (B) They might attack without warning.
 - (C) They live in a national park.
 - (D) They hunt smaller animals.

Questions 34-35

Collecting movie posters is a popular activity. As time passes, posters for older movies become more valuable and harder to find. For example, posters that cost NT\$100 ten years ago may now be worth NT\$500.

People collect posters for all kinds of reasons. Some people love the design and images on the posters. Others collect them because they love the movie or movie stars very much. Of course, not all people collect the same type of posters. Some collectors look for different posters of the same movie, such as *Gone with the Wind*. Others prefer to collect posters from the same movie company, such as Disney. People's movie poster collections usually show what they love about movies.

- 34. What is this reading mainly about?
 - (A) Giving tips on collecting posters.
 - (B) Giving a few examples of Disney movies.
 - (C) Collecting movie posters.
 - (D) Making money by selling posters.
- 35. Why do some posters become more expensive over time?
 - (A) There are fewer of them.
 - (B) They are very beautiful.
 - (C) They are hard to make.
 - (D) They are out-of-date.

Questions 36-37

Mr. Robinson's To-Do List (May 5, 2020)

9:00 a.m. – Meet with Mr. Ray from Taiwan Computer Co. to discuss sales deal.

10:30 a.m. – Job interview for sales position.

12:00 p.m. – Have lunch with wife.

 $1:00\hbox{-}2:00\ p.m.-Finish\ off\ company\ sales\ report.$

2:30 p.m. – Give a product presentation at Formosa Computer Co.

5:30 p.m.-- Pick up daughter from dance class.

- 36. What will Mr. Robinson do following his lunch with Mrs. Robinson?
 - (A) He will interview people for the sales job.
 - (B) He will complete the company sales report.
 - (C) He will meet with an important client.
 - (D) He will present a product to Formosa Computer Co.

【第7頁】 【共8頁】

- 37. What is the final thing on Mr. Robinson's to-do list?
 - (A) He must send his daughter to her dance class.
 - (B) He must give a presentation to Mr. Ray.
 - (C) He must get his daughter from her dance class.
 - (D) He must talk about a sales deal with Mr. Ray.

Questions 38-40

Dear Diary,

Today was the worst of my life. This morning, my alarm clock didn't go off, so I overslept and was terribly late for school. What's worse, I forgot to bring my history report. We had to hand it in today! During lunch break, I found a dead cockroach in my pearl milk tea! I screamed and scared my classmates. But they didn't feel sorry for me. They laughed at my bad luck instead. I felt so embarrassed that I wanted to go home and cry. But that wasn't the end of it. In the afternoon, during my PE class, when I jumped to hit the volleyball, I fell and hurt both my ankles. I could hardly walk, so the school nurse put me in a wheelchair and my teacher drove me home after school. I hope I'll never have a day as bad as this one ever again.

- 38. Why was the writer late for school?
 - (A) Because he saw a cockroach.
 - (B) Because he hurt both of his ankles.
 - (C) Because he woke up late.
 - (D) Because he forgot to bring his report.
- 39. Which is true about the writer's classmates?
 - (A) None of them likes to drink pearl milk tea.
 - (B) They are not good at volleyball.
 - (C) They didn't feel bad for the writer.
 - (D) They are afraid of cockroaches.
- 40. Which of the following is true?
 - (A) The writer felt so embarrassed that he walked home by himself.
 - (B) The writer couldn't walk, so his teacher drove him home.
 - (C) The writer went to school in a wheelchair this morning.
 - (D) The writer screamed and scared the nurse.

【第8頁】 【共8頁】